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CHAMPAIGN COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH 

Tuesday, June 27,2006 
6:00 p.m. 

Lyle Shields Meeting Room 
Brookens Administrative Center 

1776 East Washington, Urbana, IL 

AGENDA 

Call to Order & Roll Call 

Public Participation 

Election of Officers 

Minutes of Mav 30,2006 meeting - to be distributed 

Emergency Management Presentation: Bill Keller, Director, Champaign County 
Emergency Management Agency 

Monthlv Reports (May 2006) 
1. Champaign-Urbana Public Health District's Divisions (See website) 
2. CIDES (to be distributed) 

Correspondence & Communications 

Treasurer's Report 
1. Report fiom the Champaign County Auditor (to be distributed) 
2. invoices submitted by CUPHD for-5/06 for approval. 

Old Business 
1. Administrator's Report 
2. Report of Budget Subcommittee 
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New Business 

Other Business 
1 .  Presentations to Retiring Board Members: Dr. Douglas Wright 

and Dr. Safivat Wahbat 

Upcoming Meetings 
Board Member Training/Joint Meeting with CUPHD: July 8,2006,9:00 
a.m. Riverview Retreat Center, Lake of the Woods Forest Preserve, 
Mahomet, Illinois 
Regular Meeting July 25,2006 at 6:00 p.m. 

Adiournment 

The mission of the Champaign County Public Health Department is to promote health, 
prevent disease and lessen the impact of illness through the effective 

use of community resources. 

















Report from Board of Health Budget Committee Meeting 
June 19,2006 

Present: John Peterson, Susan Mauer 
Others Present: Julian Rappaport; Vito Palazzolo; Shelly Scott; Julie Pryde; Susan 
McGrath 

The committee discussed the Board of Health's core programs and services in order to 
determine exactly what the required services are by statute, and the cost of those services. 
Vito stated that the Board's goal to ensure that the well inspection program, the food 
sanitation inspection program, and the septic system inspection program are self 
sustaining has been met, and there will be no need for increased fees for any of those 
services in the FY07 budget year. The revenue covers the expenditures for each of those 
programs. 

Julie Pryde made a short presentation on the Infectious Disease program. There is no 
statutory definition of exactly what services the Board should offer under this program, 
nor what level of services should be offered. There are five basic areas included in the 
Infectious Disease program: STDIHIV; Communicable Disease; Epidemiology; 
Tuberculosis; and Adult Immunization. John asked what services are provided at the 
Rantoul clinic. Currently the Board's HIVISTD county clinic is located in Rantoul, and 
operates every Monday from 1-5, with a staff consisting of a doctor, two nurses, and an 
intake person. The clinic typically sees 8 people per week. This is actually going to be a 
full service clinic in the near future, and offer not only STDIHIV services, but also health 
checks (such as blood pressure checks) and adult immunizations. Not all of the details of 
this change have yet been worked out. Susan suggested that if the clinic does change to 
this extent that the title be changed as well so that people fully utilize the clinic. John 
requested that at the committee's meeting in July, if there are any charges to the Board 
which will not be covered by CUPHD as a result of this change, Vito will inform the 
committee of those changes. The grants for this clinic cover the costs of laboratory tests, 
medication, and collections, but do not cover the cost of equipment purchases, supplies, 
or personnel. Vito stated that whatever is not paid for through grants for the STD/I-IIV 
portion of the clinic will be paid for by CUPHD, so this will not be a further expense to 
the Board. 

Vito could not provide a figure as to the cost for the remainder of the Infectious Disease 
Program, but will do so at the next meeting, including the cost per client for the provision 
of all of the services provided by this Program to the Board. 

The Board also provides optional services which are not mandated by state law. John 
asked that Vito will provide a listing of those services, and the cost per client of those 
services as well, at the next meeting. They include: Breast and Cervical Cancer; Family 
Health; Community Health; and Administration. CUPHD is presently examining 
changes in the delivery of those services now, so the new budget presentation will be 
modified to include those changes. Family Health presently offers services in Rantoul 
on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays for a total of 7 hours per week, including WIC, 



Family Care Management, Pregnancy, and Health Works (DCFS). The budget presently 
shows the cost to the Board which are not covered by grants for those programs. John 
asked that Vito provide information at the next committee meeting as to the Family 
Health Program concerning whether the Board is providing services to a caseload beyond 
what is authorized by federal and state grants for this program, and also whether the 
Board will be pursuing Medicaid billing for this and other Board services. 

Vito will provide information at the next committee meeting as to new programs and 
services being considered by the CUPHD Board, and what the costs would be to the 
Board of Health to add any of those new programs and services for County residents. 
John stated that he would be consulting with Champaign County Administrator, Deb 
Busey, as to the possibility of investigating and writing grant proposals for rural health 
initiatives. 

Julian suggested that the Board discuss accessibility to health issues, and in particular, a 
mechanism by which the Board can ascertain what public health services county residents 
need. He further suggested that the Board might consider assisting in providing county 
residents with linkages to already available services by using a medical social worker 
position to replace a staff position in the community health division to facilitate that 
service. 

Vito stated that the Rantoul clinic--building costs and utilities--are costing the Board 
$5400 per year. 

The next committee meeting will be July 17,2006 at 10:30. 

Prepared by Susan W. McGrath 
























